
CALL TO ORDER & ATTENDANCE

Chair, Pete Woll, called the June 13, 2022, 310-meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. in the conference room.

Board members present: Pete Woll, Chair; John Ellis; Vice Chair; Donna Pridmore, Secretary/Treasurer; Lech Naumovich, Supervisor; Verdell Jackson, Supervisor; Roger Marsonette, Supervisor; Scott Rumsey, Supervisor; being a quorum of the Board.

Board members absent: None.

Also, in attendance were Samantha Tappenbeck, Ginger Rigdon, Ginger Kauffman, FCD Staff; Kenny Breidinger, FWP; Kevin Malloy, Carver Engineering; Kody Coxen, Associate Supervisor; Danielle Vukonich; Leo Rosenthal, FWP; Jessica Brookie; Jeff Larsen; Linda, Gordon Ash, Associate Supervisor; Andrew Ferris, TD& H Engineering; Linda Engh-Grady, Whitefish Community Foundation; Brian Hogue; Mikel Siemens, CORE Water Consulting; Tia Komberec; Steve Roth; Katie Ridinger; Steve Roth; Michele Glazier; Craig & Jessica Johnson; Harold Kowalka; Dwight Lamm; Tim and Dru Renschler.

CONSENT AGENDA

Consent Agenda Item 1: Signature Authority

- Authorization for Samantha Tappenbeck to sign on behalf of Supervisors attending the meeting virtually.

Consent Agenda Item 2: Tabled 310's

- Buck, FL-2021-041C, Stoner Creek, complaint
 - Tabled until remediation work completed under FL-2021-106
- Inspiration Drive Properties, FL-2022-007, Whitefish River, dock
 - Tabled until after the special meeting
- Trehitt, FL-2022-025, Logan Creek, crossing
 - Tabled until the water goes down and the landowner contacts the district
- Turner, FL-2021-081C, Swan River, complaint
 - Tabled until FL-2022-008 is completed

Consent Agenda Item 3: Minutes

- 4/11/2022 310-Meeting Minutes
- 5/9/2022 310-Meeting Minutes

Consent Agenda Item 4: Financial

- Check Detail dated 5/25/2022

1. Byte Savvy \$300.00
2. Charter Communications \$162.95
3. Flathead Lakers \$5,000.00
4. Montana Conservation Seedling Nursery \$2,145.24
5. Mountain Trader \$74.40
6. NW Montana Fair \$280.00

Check Detail dated 5/27/2022

1. Sensera Systems \$16,724.00

Check Detail dated 6/1/2022

1. BCBS \$2,132.17

Check Detail dated 6/8/2022

1. Byte Savvy \$130.00
2. Daily Interlake \$465.81
3. Fisher's Technology \$249.50
4. Flathead Beacon \$528.00
5. MACD \$35.00
6. MontanaSky Networks Inc. \$10.00
7. Montana State Fund \$360.37
8. Mountain States Leasing, Kalispell \$1,884.86

Consent Agenda Item 5: Correspondence

- None

Consent Agenda Item 6: Phone Polls

- Stenographer for 6/14/2022 Special Meeting

Donna Pridmore motioned "to approve the consent agenda as presented." Verdell Jackson seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

John Ellis requested that Inspiration Drive Properties FL-2022-007 and 95 Karrow FL-2021-027 be added to the 6/27/2022 Business Meeting agenda.

PUBLIC COMMENT

No one was present to comment on items not listed on the agenda.

310 Onsite Inspections

Eagle Bend W. Comm. Assoc., FL-2022-032, Unnamed, drainage outlet: Pete Woll motioned "this is a project." Lech Naumovich seconded. Motion carried unanimously. An onsite inspection was scheduled for Wednesday, June 22, 9:00 A.M. at the site.

F.H. Stoltze Land & Lumber Co., FL-2022-034, Haskill Creek tributary, utilities: Lech Naumovich motioned "this is a project." John Ellis seconded. Motioned carried unanimously. Lech

Naumovich motioned "to approve application FL-2022-034 as presented." John Ellis seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

Francis, FL-2022-027, Flathead River/Church Slough, floating dock: Donna Pridmore motioned "this is a project." Scott Rumsey seconded. Motion carried unanimously. An onsite inspection was scheduled for Monday, June 27, Noon at the site.

Guy, FL-2022-028C, Flathead River tributary, complaint: A response was received June 8, 2022, from the landowner's consultant Mikel Siemens, CORE Water Consulting. An onsite inspection was scheduled for Tuesday, June 28, 2:00 P.M. at the site.

Jag Capital Investments LLC, FL-2022-035, Autumn Creek, road/culvert etc.: Verdell Jackson motioned "this is a project." Lech Naumovich seconded. Motion carried unanimously. An onsite inspection was scheduled for Wednesday, June 22, 1:00 P.M. at the site.

Johnson, FL-2022-030, Patrick Creek, vegetation removal, excavate pond: Donna Pridmore motioned "this is a project." John Ellis seconded. Motion carried unanimously. An onsite inspection was scheduled for Monday, June 27, 9:00 A.M. at the site.

Kowalka, FL-2022-029C, Lost Creek, complaint: A response was received 6/13/2022 from Mr. Kowalka. An onsite inspection was scheduled for Monday, June 27, 10:30 A.M. at the site.

Larson, FL-2022-031, Unnamed, culvert: Verdell Jackson motioned "this is a project." Donna Pridmore seconded. Motion carried unanimously. An onsite inspection was scheduled for Wednesday, June 22, 2:00 P.M. at the site.

Roth, FL-2022-026, Swan River, staircase: Pete Woll motioned "this is a project." Lech Naumovich seconded. Motion carried unanimously. An onsite inspection was scheduled for Monday, June 27, 9:30 A.M. at the site.

Whitefish Community Foundation, FL-2022-033, Whitefish River, path: John Ellis motioned "this is a project." Lech Naumovich seconded. Motion carried unanimously. An onsite inspection was scheduled for Tuesday, June 28, 11:30 A.M. at the site.

310's

Birky, FL-2022-016, Blaine Creek, bridge: An onsite inspection was held April 19th. Pete Woll explained this was tabled at the last meeting until the district received information regarding HS20 standards for bridges, which was not included in the application.

The district recently received standard drawings R525 (timber bridge) and R1065 (log stringer bridge) from the US Forest Service. The log stringer bridge drawing notes timber types that can be used, the diameters for different spans, and states that it meets HS20 requirements. The second drawing is for sawn timber bridges and provides dimensions, structure information, and states that it meets HS20 requirements. These drawings meet the Adopted Rules. He noted that he will add both bridge drawings R525 and R1065 in his motion to approve the application with modifications, so the applicant has examples for sawn or round.

Roger Marsonette asked if there any proprietary concerns with the Forest Service that prevents us from using the drawings. Pete stated no. Donna Pridmore asked if anytime we get an application for a log bridge, we will send those to the applicant. Pete stated that for those simpler applications where the bridge design is not included, this is an option that conforms to the Adopted Rules. Roger stated that he wants to make sure that by including these as a backup, it would not give the applicant a reason to forego having it approved by an engineer. Pete stated it shouldn't and will be on a case-by-case basis to help the applicant that doesn't want to get engineered drawings. Scott Rumsey asked if someone applies and they are informed of the HS20 requirements, which these meets, then these are alternatives for a bridge design that comply with HS20 standards? Pete confirmed that is correct.

Pete Woll motioned "to approve the application with modifications, per the Team Member Report. The modifications are to add bridge drawings R525 and R1065." Lech Naumovich seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

Samantha Tappenbeck asked if the applicant had indicated that they wanted to use the drawings and noted they had contacted the office several times asking if we had any resources we could provide. Samantha noted that she provided the drawings to them but did not receive a modification from the applicant. Pete stated in this case they have their own sawmill and will be sawing their own beams and that is the reason he wanted to include both drawings.

Roger Marsonette stated that the drawing for sawn timbers (R525) appears to be one size fits all in terms of stringer length. The drawing for the logs (R1065) has a table, but he does not see anything as far as wood stringers or size reduction of the stringers based on the width of the span. This appears to be more based on clear height from the stream to the bottom of the bridge. Roger asked Pete if the Forest Service could provide additional information.

Brassaw, FL-2022-019C, Whitefish River, complaint: John Ellis explained the complaint is for removing limbs from trees along the stream. A complaint response was received from Brassaw Family Trust on 05/06/2022. An onsite inspection was scheduled for Tuesday, June 28, 12:30 at the site.

Dunham, FL-2022-010, Hemler Creek, galvanized arch: An onsite inspection was held April 19. Scott Rumsey explained this is a stream crossing upgrade. The bridge information regarding HS20 standards was provided to the applicant, however, no additional information has been received from the applicant.

Scott Rumsey motioned "to table the application until the next 310-meeting waiting for additional information from the applicant." Donna Pridmore seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

Glazier Ranch Inc., FL-2022-024, Weberg, culvert: Verdell Jackson stated an onsite inspection was held 5/24/2022 for a 24"x40' culvert. Kenny Breidinger explained that the culvert is to provide a way to drive out of the gravel pit, cross the stream and access a scale site. This is on a hill and a water bar will be installed to catch runoff before going into the stream. The stream is a little incised, that is the reason they need a longer pipe.

Verdell Jackson motioned “to approve the application as submitted.” John Ellis seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

Hays, FL-2022-017, Flathead River, dock: Pete Woll explained an onsite inspection was held 5/26/2022. An old dock was pulled out as it was a safety hazard. The landowner has submitted a 310-permit application and design by 406 Docks to place a new dock that will tie into the shore station which is already in the river and was permitted years ago under permit #FL-1994-066. The dock is a little longer than allowable in the Adopted Rules but is permissible per the Adopted Rules to achieve the five-foot depth. Pete reviewed the considerations in the Team Member Report. Kenny Breidinger noted that some vegetation will be removed.

Pete Woll motioned “to approve application FL-2022-017 with modifications per the Team Member Report.” Verdell Jackson seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

Katie Ridinger, 406 Docks, asked for a copy of the old permit to be sent to her.

Heil, FL-2021-032, Blaine Creek, bridge: Pete Woll explained the applicant is requesting a one-year extension.

Pete Woll motioned “to approve a one-year permit extension.” Scott Rumsey seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

Complainant, Brian Hogue, stated landowners along the stream are frustrated at the length of time the process is taking, the stream flow remains dammed, and the unpermitted structure has been utilized by the landowner for several years. Pete Woll stated Heil is within their rights to request a one-year permit extension, and the district is following the state 310-law process.

John Ellis stated that he agreed with Mr. Hogue and that this started as a complaint several years ago that has not been remedied.

John stated he wanted to make a motion to reconsider the extension. Complaint FL-2020-042C was filed 8/7/2020. The landowner submitted a Notice of Emergency 8/13/2020. A technical review was done 11/17/2020. The Notice of Emergency was denied 12/14/2020 and the landowner was to submit a 310-permit application. Extensions were requested and approved, and the landowner finally submitted a permit application on 4/19/2021. The permit was approved 9/27/2021 and is valid until 9/27/2022. The landowner submitted a one-year permit extension request on 6/2/2022.

John asked that the board reconsider the motion as to whether a whole year extension is reasonable. John read the extension request and noted that it gave no reasons or specifics why they could not complete the project. He stated, in looking at past extension requests and emails, they have not shown a good faith effort to accomplish this project within a reasonable time. John noted that if the board reconsiders, he would be inclined to table the motion until they appear or provide us with specific reasons why they need an extension, and what they have done for the past 9-months. Scott Rumsey noted that it seems appropriate to demand action within a reasonable period of time. Donna Pridmore added that it is also too early to request an extension as the permit does not expire until 9/27/2022, and Verdell Jackson agreed that a progress report is needed from the applicant.

John Ellis motioned “to reconsider the board’s decision to grant an extension of one year.” Verdell Jackson seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

John Ellis motioned “to table the request for an extension of one year until the next 310-meeting, and have staff send a letter to the applicant requesting they appear or respond in writing as to why they need an extension and what actions they have taken to complete the project in the last 9-months.” Lech Naumovich seconded. Motion carried unanimously. Staff noted that a copy of the letter will be sent to the complainant.

Hodge, FL-2022-015C, Stillwater River tributary, complaint: Lech Naumovich explained a complaint letter was sent 4/4/2022 and was returned to the district marked “return to sender.” The complaint letter was resent 4/21/2022 and was again returned. The property was viewed 5/26/2022 from the road. There is construction going on with a driveway. Culverts were noted. Lech stated that the culvert along the highway may be within the district’s jurisdiction, however in just viewing the property from the road nothing is within the district’s jurisdiction. The complaint was not clear enough as it only stated there were stakes in the driveway.

Lech Naumovich motioned “to table and send a letter to the complainant requesting additional information regarding the complaint.” John Ellis seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

Lech clarified that additional information specific to the location and nature of the complaint is needed from the complainant.

Huff, FL-2022-023, Unnamed, channel project/culvert: Donna Pridmore explained an onsite inspection was held 5/24/2022. The applicants want to place a small culvert to access the pasture via vehicles. Donna stated the stream is very small, approximately 1-foot wide, and 3-inches deep. She explained the morphology of the area, the stream and where the culvert would be placed to reduce erosion potential. It was noted the area was impacted by horses, and there was no vegetation. Off-stream fencing to prevent the horses from trampling the bank, re-vegetating the riparian area, and weed control was discussed with the applicant.

Kenny Breidinger stated there is a neighborhood dispute regarding the stream. It looked like the stream may have been diverted sometime in the past away from where it is now. It appeared to be in its natural channel now and not diverted. Donna added that the team members identified the natural stream channel position as it exists now.

Donna Pridmore motioned “to approve application FL-2022-023 with modifications per the Team Member Report.” Lech Naumovich seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

Komberec, FL-2022-018, Flathead River/Church Slough: Donna Pridmore explained an onsite inspection was held May 24th, and that an application modification to the dock shape and length was received 6/8/2022. Donna reviewed modifications listed in the Team Member Report. Kenny Breidinger stated a modification should be added that the silt fence is to be removed when construction is completed, and vegetation is established and held in place. Donna added the requested modification to the Decision form. Kenny noted this is one of those projects on Church Slough where they excavated out the bank to create a lower grade walkway down to the

dock, and that this is something we would not permit on a river, but it is something that has been permitted several times on the slough.

Donna Pridmore motioned “to approve application #FL-2022-018 with modifications per the Team Member Report and listed on the Decision form.” Lech Naumovich seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

Kuhns Road LLC, FL-2022-012C, Stillwater River tributary, complaint response extension request: Verdell Jackson explained a 30-day extension request to respond to the complaint was submitted on 06/03/2022.

Verdell Jackson motioned “to table the complaint until the next 310-meeting.” Lech Naumovich seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

Moore, FL-2022-021, Unnamed, remove concrete structure: Lech Naumovich explained an onsite inspection was held 5/26/2022. He stated that the district does not typically permit in-stream ponds. However, during the onsite they discussed that because the in-stream pond is existing and the applicant asked to clean out, dredge and maintain the pond, that it was a reasonable activity. He described the pond is approximately 40-feet by 20-feet. At the time of the onsite, the pond had water flowing into it under 1cfs, with a depth approximately 6-12 inches, and it had taken in sediment. The applicant would like to excavate the sediment and remove a concrete barrier/structure at the bottom side of it that was retaining water in the pond. Lech provided photos and noted that with the excavation there will be an earthen dam with some boulders placed to help retain some of the water. Kenny Breidinger noted the old footprint in the photos and that boulders were placed when originally built. There will not be a control at the outlet, the applicant will just remove the concrete structure in the stream. Scott Rumsey voiced concern about permitting an in-stream pond and asked if there is a way to create an off-stream pond. Lech stated that was not discussed.

Kody Coxen stated the applicant has owned the property for 3 years and did not really have any history on the dam. Kody described the area around the pond and explained that work will be limited to the previous pond area, they will not disturb the rocks, the concrete structure and impounded silt will be removed. The stream does not fluctuate much with flows under 1cfs. Scott noted so they will be coming back to request removal of silt in a few years, thus the reason for denying in-stream ponds.

Lech and Kenny stated that downstream the stream flows through an area where the vegetation changes, and there is no real defined channel through the wetland. Lech noted USGS topographical maps shows it going intermittent between surface flow and below the surface. He added this is a difficult one, as we don't normally permit these and that reasonable alternatives are unclear.

Gordon Ash also attended the site visit and added that it is a spring creek which dissipates. The pond has an approximate 20-foot diameter and is filled with silt. When the dam is removed it will allow the natural flow to continue to go through. There is no alternative for moving the pond. Vegetation will be saved locally and will be improved upon. Kenny Breidinger added that there is a plan to divert the creek around the pond before excavation. The maximum depth would be 18- to 24-inches. For existing ponds, the district has permitted that kind of maintenance.

Samantha Tappenbeck asked if the pond was originally installed pre-dating the 310-law? Donna Pridmore noted that in the 2000's in-stream ponds were permitted, but the district stopped permitting them in 2004-2005.

Kenny stated the existing pond is hemmed in by boulders/rocks. It is removing fine sediments from an existing pond that has been there for quite some time, long enough to fill up. He stated he would not be into permitting new in-stream ponds, but this pond is existing with a diversion plan, and he doesn't see a lot of impacts or changes to what is there. They are removing the concrete structure and fine sediments. Lech added they are planning on allowing that to dewater and divert, so the amount of sediment flowing through there once that system is reconnected should be minimal. One of the conditions we asked for is a backup pump onsite in case there is an issue with the first pump. Lech noted that he likes the idea of the concrete being removed and naturalizing it. It certainly has habitat right now. They are being thoughtful about retaining habitat and native sedges, there will be little impact. It is not a typical project, but to move it would be unreasonable for the scale of the project. Scott again noted that it will fill up with silt and that is why the district does not permit in-stream ponds to begin with. Lech noted that the stream daylight is about 100-feet above the pond. He added it is interesting thinking about where that sediment load is coming from, but that the water was crystal clear when they were onsite. Pete Woll asked if it is possible that the previous owners used it as a backup for irrigation. Lech stated it is possible as there is an open area with a lawn, orchards, etc. Scott asked if it is perennial. Lech replied yes, it is perennial in that reach, but that there is no channel structure, and it subs about 100-feet after the concrete structure. Kenny added he suspects it will fill up with silt again; that is what these ponds do, they collect silt.

Lech Naumovich motioned "to approve the application with modifications per the Team Member Report." Roger Marsonette seconded. Motion carried with one no vote.

Sonju, FL-2022-020, Ashley Creek, riprap/remove vegetation: An onsite inspection was held 5/24/2022. Donna Pridmore and Kenny Breidinger explained that the applicant wants to dredge out cattails in a pond that has been there for decades. There is a gravel infiltration gallery that feeds water into the pond, which is approximately 6-acres in size, from a very channelized diked section of Ashley Creek. It moves water off away from the creek, flows through the pond and exists through a stemming pipe. Kenny stated they cannot isolate it to dredge it, however they can lower the water elevation of the pond when they do the excavation. He added that no inflow/outflow controls were noticeable, it's just a gallery with a pipe going through the dike. Sediment should settle out before reaching the standing pipe. Donna noted that dredging is on the opposite side and does not change what happens at the outlet. Pete Woll stated the district's jurisdiction would be the inlet and the outlet, as it is the only place it affects the streambank. Kenny and Donna agreed.

Donna Pridmore motioned "this is not a project under our jurisdiction." Verdell Jackson seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

Vukonich, FL-2022-011, Flathead River, riprap: Pete Woll explained an application modification was received 5/27/2022 showing where the power company will move the power line away from the bank. The bank will be sloped back, stabilized, and a dock will be placed. Kenny

Breidinger noted the vertical bank is caving into the river. Jeff Larsen added the power line is being moved for safety, and native willow cuttings will be placed into the riprap.

Pete Woll motioned “to approve application FL-2022-011 with modifications received May 27, 2022.” Lech Naumovich seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

Winter Sports Inc., FL-2022-022, Haskill Creek tributary, crossing: John Ellis explained an onsite inspection was held 06/06/2022 for a box culvert; a 72-foot road is being built to access a development area. The stream is intermittent but flows into a perennial stream, so jurisdiction was taken. John reviewed considerations in the Team Member Report. Kenny Breidinger stated this is a very large arched bottomless culvert. There was grass and moss on the bottom of the streambed, which was underwater at the time of the onsite. Kenny noted an 18-inch culvert upstream that appeared adequate for passing stream flows.

John Ellis motioned “to approve application FL-2022-022 as submitted, and to waive the 15-day waiting period.” Roger Marsonette seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

NEW BUSINESS

April 2022 End of Month Budget Report: Donna Pridmore asked if supervisors had any questions regarding the report. No questions. Donna Pridmore motioned “to accept the April 2022 End of Month Budget Report as presented.” Scott Rumsey seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

2022 GIS Audit Review: Ginger Kauffman explained that each year the County GIS department conducts an audit comparing GIS data to previous tax year rolls. Each district must review the audit results to ensure that they are receiving correct tax revenues. The audit has been completed and results are due to Flathead County Finance June 30, 2022. Lech Naumovich motioned “to approve the 2022 GIS Audit Review as presented.” Verdell Jackson seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

College Scholarship Designation: Samantha Tappenbeck explained that a recipient has received awards that exceed year-one tuition. The University will not hold the payment in an account for the student, so the student has requested either extension of the scholarship into next fiscal year or that the district submit the payment directly to the student. If the scholarship was extended into the next year the student will be responsible to submit a new designation form to the district.

Scott Rumsey motioned “that \$5000 will be designated for Grace Siderius for a college scholarship in fiscal year 2022/2023.” Roger Marsonette seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

AIS funding: Samantha Tappenbeck explained the board allocated \$10,000 for AIS support to Whitefish Lake Institute at the last meeting; however, funds in that budget line had already been spent for this fiscal year. Samantha requested funding be approved to come out of the same line in fiscal year 2022/2023 budget and provide payment to Whitefish Lake Institute (WLI) after July 1st. Lech Naumovich motioned “to fund WLI \$10,000 for AIS funding for FY 2022/2023.” Roger Marsonette seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

Conservation Grant Contract Extension: Samantha Tappenbeck explained the district received a request for an extension of conservation grant #CG-2021-11 for forest thinning/fuel break/seedlings for wildlife/windbreak planting. A portion of the project has been completed however the contractor has had trouble lining up a forester to do the work. The extension request is for 6 months to December 1, 2022, so those funds will have to be designated for FY 2022/2023 budget. Lech Naumovich motioned “to extend CG-2021-11 for 6-months.” Scott Rumsey seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

Rain Garden Initiative Event Expenditures: Ginger Rigdon submitted a request for board approval to purchase refreshments in the amount of \$200 for the Rain Garden Initiative outreach event scheduled for July 14. John Ellis motioned “to approve \$200 for purchase of refreshments for the rain garden initiative tour.” Verdell Jackson seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

MATTERS OF THE BOARD/STAFF

Budget Meeting: Ginger Kauffman explained that the Board Budget meeting needs to be rescheduled as most financials will not be available until July 18th or 19th. Budget is due to the County July 22nd. The Budget Meeting was re-scheduled for Tuesday, July 19, 10:00 A.M.

Special Meeting: The Special Meeting is scheduled for 6/14/2022 in the Whitefish City Council Chambers on the 2nd floor of Whitefish City Hall. Pete Woll explained he and Samantha Tappenbeck talked with John Muhlfeld today and noted that John has the same questions the district has, and that John wanted to clarify the roles of Whitefish City representatives. John will open the meeting and then turn it over to Pete as the district had requested the meeting. Kenny Breidinger noted that Lee Anderson, FWP Regional Supervisor, will also attend. It was noted that questions have been provided, and there will be no discussion on specific projects. This is an opportunity to work with the city, let them know applications must be submitted and that we will work with them through the process in the future.

Personnel: Pete Woll closed the meeting at 10:21 P.M. and Lech Naumovich, Ginger Rigdon and Ginger Kauffman left the room. Pete reopened the meeting at 10:40 P.M. and everyone returned to the room. John Ellis motioned “to authorize Samantha Tappenbeck to offer the Conservation Program Manager job based on the rankings of the Personnel Committee.” Donna Pridmore seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

The next business meeting is scheduled for Monday, June 27, 2022, 7:00 P.M. via ZOOM and in person in the conference room at 133 Interstate Lane, Kalispell, MT.

Adjournment: Donna Pridmore motioned "to adjourn". John Ellis seconded. Motion carried unanimously. As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:42 P.M.

Submitted By:

Ginger Kauffman
Administrator

Reviewed By:

Samantha Tappenbeck
Resource Conservationist

Minutes approved by FCD Board motion made on:

8/8/2022
(Date)

Pete Woll
(Signature)

Chair
(Title – Chair etc.)